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Greetings:  The LaBrae BOE held their regular monthly meeting Monday, October 11, 2021, in the Complex Auditorium 
and conducted the following business: 
 

• Approved the minutes of the September 13, 2021 Regular Board Meeting. 
• Approved the September Financial Report as presented by the Treasurer. 
• Approved a contract with Gardiner, via Ohio Schools Council consortium pricing, to upgrade the chiller plant to a 

glycol system. 
• Accepted the resignation letter, for retirement purposes, of Laura Zigmont with the last date of employment of 

May 31, 2022. 
• Accepted the resignation of John D’Orio, a classified employee, from the position of custodian, effective October 

1, 2021. 
• Accepted Michael Seafert’s request to rescind his voluntary transfer to the afternoon Complex custodian 

position and remain in his current position as an afternoon Bascom custodian. 
• Accepted the voluntary transfer of Matthew Bartholomew to the Middle School Custodian position, effective 

October 1, 2021. 
• Employed Cameron Creech as a custodian, on a one-year limited contract, effective October 13, 2021, pending 

successful completion of required background checks and drug screening. 
• Amended the 2021-2022 Academic Calendar and declare the following days as professional development days 

for certified staff: October 29, 2021 and March 25, 2022. 
• Approved an additional academic supplemental contract for the 2021-2022 school year. 
• Approved the first reading of Board Policy additions, revisions and replacements. 
• Acknowledged and Accepted donations from: 

 
Donation From Donation To Donation Amount 
Brenda Farone RoboVikes $500.00 
Braceville United Methodist Church Food Pantry $100.00 
Gregory Barnhart/Blackbaud Giving Fund LHS Band $60.00 

 


